MAYOR LINDA GORTON



CHARLES MARTIN DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

March 11, 2021

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for a FY21 (Class A Neighborhood) Stormwater Quality Projects

Incentive Grant for Hickman Creek Conservancy, Inc.

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY21 (Class A Neighborhood) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for Hickman Creek Conservancy, Inc., in the amount of \$36,352.50.

Purpose of Request

Grant funds will be used for a feasibility study to evaluate the overall hydrology on a tributary to West Hickman to understand the BMPs that might prove helpful in mitigating scouring issues that are affecting private properties and resulting in loss of land. The project looks to gather data and develop recommendations for additional technical work, while investing in public involvement to increase neighborhood awareness of water quality and quantity issues.

Project Cost in FY21 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY 2021 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$36,352.50.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE_21 - WQ_GRANT

Martin/Albright

